



Draft Minutes of the Holy Island Parish Council Meeting held on September 17th 2018 at 6.00pm in the Crossman Hall.
648
Present.
Councillors.
R. Coombes – Chairman.





B. Kyle.






G. Douglas.






M. Porter.






K. Johnson.
649
In attendance.


8 members of the public.
650
Apologies.


J.A. Bevan - Clerk
651
Declarations of Interest.


               Development Trust:       

M. Porter is on committee. 





B. Kyle is on committee.

                             G. Douglas Assistant Manager at the Heritage Centre.


Holy Island Partnership.

R. Coombes is on committee.






M. Porter is on committee.

652
Statements by the public.
None.




653
Minutes of the last meeting.
The Minutes of the meeting held on May 7th  2018 were approved.   Councillor Johnson proposing and  Councillor Porter  seconding.

654
Car Parking and Traffic Speed Limit.
20mph speed limit ongoing, no comments from councillors. Question from the floor about who would enforce it. It was accepted that, as in most places, it would be reliant to an extent on law abiding citizens. It should however have a calming effect.
655
Causeway Drainage Update.

Report on promised work being imminent. Greeted with laughter.

Comment made that Refuge Box needs painting.

656
Fireworks and Bonfire.

Some unhappiness expressed from the public about the cancellation. It was explained that 

Insurance requirements particularly for the bonfire were onerous and unable to be guaranteed which made the risk to HIPC and individual councillors unacceptable.

The Development Trust owned the land so insurance for that aspect was their responsibility.

Query from the floor about what to do with garden waste as no bonfire. Up to each 

individual household as it is in the majority of communities where there is no bonfire.

657
Turnstile Repairs.

Mr Evans at Savilles to be reminded that the work needed doing.

658
Matters arising:

Fiddlers Green edging. The recent enquiry from the Tree Officer revealed that neither NCC
               nor Cheswick Estates claim ownership of the Green, the Parish Council should therefore 

               investigate the procedure to adopt it as Common land on behalf of the community.

It was reported that there was a dip in the road in the Market Place which should   be reported to NCC Highways.


Coastguard Boat. No further action.


Tree Lights. It was agreed that quotes should be obtained for lights for the trees in Fiddlers 


Green as discussed at the meetings in March and May.

Village Notice Board relocation. Thanks were expressed to Ricky Wells for arranging this and 


the refurbishment of the board.

659
Finance.

Hospice Care request for a contribution was approved. £100
Chare Ends Car Park.  Latest payment 2% of £175194.01 = £3503.88
PAYE Direct Debit. Request from HMRC but dual signature requirement makes it impossible
at present.

Audit Report – External Auditor. Exemption has been sought and given from the need for an 
external auditor. Internal auditor sufficient with accounts available for inspection on request.

New printer purchased for £49.99

660
Risk Assessment. As recommended at the last Internal Audit the Council should carry out a 

full Risk Assessment. The Chairman and Clerk will prepare this to present for approval at the 


December meeting.

661
Local Transport Plan Priorities.

The priorities agreed were:





Change of priority at Green Lane / Chare Ends Junction.





Pedestrian and Cycle track alongside Causeway.





Residential Parking,

662
Fiddlers Green – Adoption.


See Minute 658

663
Planning.

Town View. New front door.

 


HIPC had no objection.

The Bungalow. Extension.  




HIPC had no objection.

Pilgrims. New coffee grinding building to replace Yurt.

HIPC requested clarification









of ventilation and parking 










arrangements before 










approval.










NCC approved.

664
Reports from Committees:




Development Trust. Meeting next Thursday. No news.

Holy Island Partnership. No report.
Village Hall Committee.  No report.
Fishermen Society. New electrical wiring fitted.
665
Any other business:





Toilets. Meeting with NCC on October 12th. Anne-Marie Trevelyan





through Tom Forrester to be kept informed.





Flower Box at Chare Ends. HIPC to contribute £200





Own Domain name for HIPC to go ahead through Geoff Porter. 

£36 pa plus vat. (reclaimable).

Roger Andrews congratulated the Chairman and the Council on their

work. 

Date of next meeting. 
Tuesday December 11th at 6.00pm (changed from December 17th).

Meeting closed at 7.00pm.

